
 

 

Advisory on COVID-19 Precautionary Measures 

The well-being and safety of the NAFA community is the academy’s top priority. In the best 
interests of our students, NAFA has put in place precautionary measures to safeguard our 
community against the 2019 novel coronavirus (COVID-19). These measures are aligned to 
the guidelines set by Singapore’s Ministry of Education and the Ministry of Health. 
 
 
Health & Travel Advisories 
All students are required to follow advisories issued by the academy. Students are advised 
to defer all travel abroad. Overseas study trips have been cancelled or postponed, while 
student activities and CCAs are suspended till further notice. 
 
 
Temperature Screening & Check-in via SafeEntry 
Access to our campus buildings will be controlled. All students, staff and visitors are required 
to pass through designated temperature screening stations and are to check-in by scanning 
the SafeEntry QR code on their mobile phone or have their ID scanned. Those who do not 
pass the screening will be denied entry. 
 
 
Wearing of Masks 
All staff and students are required to wear masks at all times while on campus. 
Notwithstanding this, the use of face shields instead of masks is allowed for the following 
groups or in the following settings: 
 Persons who have health conditions that may result in breathing or medical difficulties 

when a mask is worn for a prolonged period of time; and 
 Persons who are speaking to a group in a classroom or lecture-style setting, where they 

largely remain at the spot where they are speaking, and are able to maintain a safe 
distance from other persons. This would include teachers and lecturers in schools when 
they are in their classrooms and lecture halls. 

 
 
TraceTogether App 
All students are encouraged to download the ‘TraceTogether’ mobile application to support 
ongoing contact tracing efforts and curb the spread of the virus. 
 


